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Friday the 22nd is  
FUN! Friday 

 

It’s a kids-night-out with a 
meal, crafts, games  
and nursery care.   

 

Children and helpers should 
register in the Commons. 

 

Cost is 1 food item for the 
MCEF Food Pantry. 

Kroger Rewards Program 
 

Our church is now signed up for the Kroger Com-
munity Rewards Program.  Kroger will pay our 
church a rebate amount each quarter based on how 
much our registered members spend.  This could 
add up to thousands of dollars per year. 
 

 To participate, you must have a Kroger Rewards 
Card.  You can get one at the customer service 
desk of any Kroger. 

 Once you have a card, go to Kroger.com/
communityrewards.  Click on “I am a Cus-
tomer.”  Sign in with email and password.   

 Search for “Broadus Memorial Baptist” or our 
Non-Profit Organization code QF697. 

 Click to enroll. Help enlist your friends! 

CARITAS 
 

We thought 2018 was perhaps our last opportunity to host CARI-
TAS families at our church since a new facility was being built 
downtown.  But this year we are able to do it again—probably for 
the last time!  We are scheduled to have families staying in our 
Community Building from March 9-16, 2019.  Please mark your 
calendars. A volunteer sign-up sheet will be out in February.  As 
always, much help is needed.   
 

The CARITAS team is already collecting small or travel size toiletry 
items (soap, shaving cream, toothbrushes, tooth paste, deodorant, 
razors, shampoo, lotion/cream, combs, tissues).  Donations can be 
left in the Commons. Any extra will be given to Moments of Hope. 

Youth Super Bowl Party 

Sunday, February 3rd, 5:30 PM 
 

Youth and their families are invited to our Com-
munity Building to watch the  battle between 

the Patriots and Rams 
in Super Bowl LIII.  

Subs, hot wings and 
drinks are provided.  
Boys should bring a 
salty snack and girls 

bring something sweet. 

Trauma Injury Response 

Medical Training 
Saturday, February 16, 9:00-11:00 AM 

Broadus Community Building 
Our church has purchased some special medical 

equipment specific to treating traumatic injuries.  

Come learn some life-saving procedures and get 

hands-on experience with the new equipment.  

One day, God may use you to provide 

aid at church, at home, or in the 

community.  The training is free and 

open to anyone.  To sign up, please 

contact Mike Bohannon at 514-3796 

or bocop1995@comcast.net. 



February 2019 
SUNDAY MORNING  

AT POLE GREEN CAMPUS 
 

8:45 - Traditional Service 
10:00 - Sunday School 

11:00 - Contemporary Service 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2  

 

 

 

 

7:00  Movie Night 

At Hebron:  “I Can 

Only Imagine” 

3   Prayer Groups 

Begin at 9:45 & 11 

In the Parlor 

 

 

5:30 Youth Super 

Bowl Party 

4 

 

 

 

 

6:30 Ladies Book 

Club in CB 

5 

 

9:45 Broadus Bells 

 

 

6:30 Men’s Military 

Book Club in Trl 1 

6 

 

 
 
 
5:15 Dinner 
6-7:30 Programs 
EHS Group at PG 
7:30 Choir  

7 

10:30 EHS Group 

@ Pole Green 

 

 

6:30 Praise Team 
6:30 EHS Group 
@ Hebron 

8 9 

9:00 Hebron Trip 

to Museum of the 

Bible 

10  Prayer Groups 
 

12:15 Standing 

Rock Meeting 

2:00 Prayer Shawl 
 

4:00 SS Teachers  

5:00 Deacons Mtg 

6:30 Connect Grps 

11 12  Lincoln’s B-day 

 
9:45 Broadus Bells 

 

 

 

 

 

13 

 

 

 

5:15 Dinner 

6-7:30 Programs 

EHS Group at PG 
7:30 Choir  

14   

10:30 EHS Group 

@ Pole Green 

 

 

6:30 Praise Team 

6:30 EHS Group @ 

Hebron 

15 16 

9:00-11:00  

Trauma Injury 

Medical Training 

 

6:00  Hebron Bowl-

ing @ AMF in 

Mechanicsville  

17  Prayer Groups 

at 9:45 & 11:00 

 

 

 

 

6:30 Connect Grps 

18 

 

 

 

 

MCEF Night @ 

Stevi B’s 

19 

 

9:45 Broadus Bells 

 

 

 

 

6:30 Vision Team 

20 

 

 

 

5:15 Dinner 

6-7:30 Programs 
EHS Group at PG 
7:30 Choir  

21 

10:30 EHS Group 

@ Pole Green 

 

 

6:30 Praise Team 

6:30 EHS Group @ 

Hebron 

22 Washington’s  

            Birthday 
 

 

 

5:30-8 Fun!Friday 

23 

24  Prayer Groups 

at 9:45 & 11:00 

 

 

 

5:00 Personnel Mtg 

6:30 Connect Grps 

25 26 

 

9:45 Broadus Bells 

27 

 

 

 

5:15 Dinner 

6-7:30 Programs 

EHS Group at PG 
7:30 Choir  

28 

10:30 EHS Group 

@ Pole Green 

 

 

6:30 Praise Team 

6:30 EHS Group @ 

Hebron 

 

 

SUNDAY MORNING  
AT HEBRON CAMPUS 
3407 King William Road 

Aylett, Virginia 
 

9:45 - Fellowship and Snacks 
10:00 - Sunday School 

11:00 - Worship Service 

For more information 
about Broadus Church and 

a PDF of this Mission 
newsletter, visit  

www.broaduschurch.org. 

The church office is regularly open on Monday—Thursday, 8:30-4:45. 

Missed Sundays 
So far this winter we have already had to 
cancel services twice due to the weather.  
Please remember that when this happens, 
all of our financial obligations (salaries, 
missions giving, utilities, etc) stay the 
same.  Thank you for prayerfully consider-
ing your stewardship for the Lord’s work! 



Way back in August, our church’s newly ap-
pointed Vision Team had it’s first meeting.  Our 
task: to seek the Lord’s specific vision and pur-
pose for Broadus Church over the next five to 

seven years.  We have met once a month since that time—reading a couple of 
books and some pertinent articles, but mostly talking, reflecting, debating and 
praying.  Every meeting taught us something new and moved us forward, but 
somehow the hour and a half meetings never seemed to be enough time for 
us to cross the threshold from thinking to doing, from the theoretical to the 
practical.  So last week we all drove out for a Friday-Saturday retreat at the 
Clingman’s river house.  We continued to talk, reflect, debate and pray—but 
during that time together God began to speak and give clarity to our path. 
 One thing clear to us is that the visioning process needs to involve 
more than just the 14-person team.  It is time for the whole Broadus congre-
gation to be involved!  Let me share with you a few ways that YOU can help 
us move toward the goal of discovering and experiencing God’s bright future 
for our church. 
 First, we need you to be praying.  Without prayer, we can certainly 
develop a fine looking long-range strategy plan—but it won’t be God’s plan; 
it will be ours.  But with prayer, we can move together with unity and excite-
ment to find what the Apostle Paul called God’s good, pleasing and perfect 
will (Rom. 12:2).  You can certainly pray any time and any place, but there is 
something special that happens when two or three are gathered in His name 
(Mat. 18:20).  Beginning on February 3rd, the church Parlor will be open 
with a Vision Team host at 9:45 for those 2nd service people who want to 
come early to Sunday School for 15 minutes of prayer together.  And then at 
11:00 it will be open for 1st service people who want to stay 15 minutes after 
Sunday School to pray as the later service begins.  Everyone is invited! 
 Second, we would like you to share some ideas and evaluation with 
us through a written survey.  It will be available Feb 3-15 online and in paper 
form.  It is designed for all adults and youth, members and regular attenders.  
Your feedback will be a great help to the Vision Team! 
 In the coming months, we will have other ways for you to help us 
define our core values through visual expressions of your spiritual insight and 
through public forums.  As we discover what kind of church God wants us to 
BE, we will then better know what He wants us to DO.  As more and more 
plans are unveiled, please participate.  God is going to use you to reveal and 
implement His wonderful vision! 
 May God bless you all.    
     Pastor Phil 

Broadus Youth:  Belong! Believe! Become! 
 

COMING UP:  
 Feb. 3ð SuperBowl  Gathering @ 5:30pm in the CB.  Girls bring something 

sweet, guys bring something salty.  Subs, hot wings & drinks will be provided. 
 A sign-up sheet is out for Fuge Camp, July 8-13.  A $50 deposit is due NOW! 
 Be watching for information about D-Now on March 22-23 and the Spring 

Retreat on May 3-5.   
 
Donõt forget about Sunday School each week in the CB at 10am, our mid-week 
Elevate gathering each Wednesday evening at 6:00, and the Sunday night Con-
nect Groups or òThe Gatheringó worship at 6:30. 

     Randy 

Hebron Happenings  
2019 Resolution  

 

ñI always feel so welcomed and Iôm greeted 
by everyone. The Pastor always comes by 
and says hi.  During Christmas we received 
a hand made ornament.  It is the little things 
that make you feel at home.  You can tell 
everyone loves their church and I am so 
grateful I found this place.ò  -  Kelly Bush via 
Facebook  
 

Here at Hebron, we love our guests.  Our 
rate of returning visitors is almost double the 
national average!  But I think we can do a 
few things better: 
 

 Greet visitors before the service.  ñHi, Iôm 
_______.  I donôt think we have met.  It is 
nice  to have you worshipping with us.ò 

 Sit with them so you can continue a con-
versation. 

 Take them to the back table to find info on 
kids, youth and Hebron events. 

 Introduce them to other people. 

 It is exciting for me to be able to be in 
the Emotionally Healthy Spirituality Bible study 
this winter along with over 100 others of our 
church family.  I can’t wait to see how this will 
change us as individuals as well as a church body. 
 

 One of the main ideas in these first few 
weeks is that we should focus on getting quiet 
before the Lord.  Scripture tells us in Psalm 46 to 
“be still and know that I am God” and in Psalm 
37 “be still before the Lord and wait patiently for 
him.”  Being still and waiting patiently are not 
things that come easy.  People are busy.  Life is 
noisy.  Fast responses are desired.  So being silent 
for 2 minutes, or 5, or 10 probably makes us un-
comfortable.   
 

 I believe, though, that if we learn how to 
be silent before God, we will also be able to hear 
His voice.  So often I’ve heard people say they 
wish they knew what God was telling them to 
do.  I’ve said this as well.  Do we not hear God 
because we talk too much when we pray?  Per-
haps being silent is the key.  I love the passage in 
1 Kings 19 that says there was a great wind, then 
there was an earthquake, and then a fire, but the 
Lord was not in these things.  After the fire, there 
was a gentle whisper, and that is where we find 
God. 
 

 Join me in finding true quiet time with 
God this month.  Let’s listen for the loving whis-
per of our Savior. 
 

  See you in worship, 
  Carol 

MOMENTS OF HOPE 2019! 
 

Our church has committed to assisting the Moments of Hope Ministry in serving a 
meal for 300+ Richmonders who are homeless or living in poverty on the first Satur-
day of every other month.  Our next opportunity is Saturday, March 2nd.  Please 
visit the sign-up sheet for preparing and/or serving food.  It is on the table in the 

Commons.  Talk to Susan Smith for more details. 
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Broadus Memorial Baptist Church  
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Ministerial Staff  
 

Phil Peacock 
Senior Pastor 

 

Randy Cooksey 
Minister of Youth 

 

Carol Golden 
Minister of Music 

 

Karen Tucker 
Minister of Children & Families 

 

Jeff Poythress 
Minister of Missions/Hebron Site Pastor 

 

Charlotte Schuhle 
Worship Leader/Hebron Campus 

    Broadus Bulletin Board  

Welcome New Member!  

 

Clara Waller 
   2821 King William Road 
   Aylett, VA 23009 

February MCEF Collection:  
Canned Meats 

 

MCEF Benefit Night at Stevi Bôs  
Monday, February 18th 

Ladies Book Club  
Monday, Feb. 4 at 6:30 
Community Building  

 

Discussing Prayer Box by Lisa Win-
gate & Alaskan Holiday by Debbie 

Macomber. 

2018 Thanksgiving Missions 
Offering Total = $19,681  

Dealing With Dementia 
Practical Ministry to People with  
Dementia and their Caregivers 

 

Sunday, March 24, 2019 
2:00-4:00 PM at Broadus 

 

Everyone is invited.  This program will be 
presented by Mary Ann Johnson of the 
WMU of Virginia HOPE Team.  Please 
sign up in the church Commons or call 

the office at 779-2700. 

Intergenerational Missions Trip 
Mon-Fri, July 22-26, 2019 

 

This summer, Virginia Baptists are offering 
Mission Connection Celebration (MC2), July 
22-26.  Participants will stay at Eagle Eyrie 
Conference Center near Lynchburg, engaging in 
local mission projects during the day, with wor-
ship, fun and fellowship in the evenings.  It is 
designed for whole families and people of all 
ages.  Broadus hopes to rent 1-2 lodges and 
send 40-80 people.  It will be a blast—part 
mission work, part summer camp, part family 
vacation!  Sign up in the Commons, or 
talk to Gina Hazelgrove, Robin Welch 
or Tracey Seward for  more info. 

Hurricane Relief Trip to NC  
 

Are you interested in another trip to 
NC to paint and hang doors and 
trim?  Please contact Jeff Poythress 
or Tim Amos. We are looking at  
Feb 8-10 or Feb 15-17. 

Parlor Prayer Groups 
Sundays at 9:45 & 11:00 

15 minutes of prayer for our 
church led by the Vision Team. 

Meetings on Sunday, February 10th 
in the Community Building 

 

 12:15  Standing Rock Mission Trip 
Information Mtg 

 

 4:00  Sunday School Teachers Mtg 
 

 5:00  Deacon/Deaconess Mtg 

Menõs Military Book Club 
Tuesday, February 5th  

6:30 in Trailer #1  


